
DELAC Meeting Minutes 
Tuesday, March 14, 2017 

5:30PM‐7:30PM 
 

English DELAC Meeting 3‐14‐17 Minutes/ 
 

 

Time Items Facilitator/Speaker Notes/Comments 
5:30:-5:40 Welcome and 

Introductions 
Teresa Hernandez, 
President 

 Teresa Hernandez welcomed everyone to the meeting.   

5:40-5:50 Approved of 
Minutes 
 

Laura Rios 
Secretary  

 Laura Rios asked that the minutes from the last meeting be reviewed.  No corrections and/or changes were made to 
the minutes.  Minutes were approved by a show of hands.    

 Teresa and Laura announced  that DELAC is looking for candidates to run for DELAC officers for next year.  Every 
parent is encouraged to put their names on the ballots to run for a position and lead DELAC for the next 2 years.   

5:50-6:30 LCAP Update Sara Pietrowski, 
Coordinator, 
Student Outcomes 
 

 An overview of the New State Accountability System was shared with everyone in attendance.  This California 
Dashboard provides information for parents and community members throughout the district.  The new terms, 
elements of the California School Dashboard, key concepts, the Five-by-Five Colored Table, and district-only 
indicators were shared and discussed among all participants.  Resources and Learning Opportunities were also listed.  
State meeting dates and locations  in regards to the Data Dashboard were shared with the group. 

6:30-6:45 Consolidated 
Application 
Winter Report 

Lisa Hayes, 
Director, State and 
Federal Programs 

 The Consolidated Application Winter Report for 2016-17 was shared with DELAC members.  The funding from 
2015-16 to 2016-17 were compared side to side.  Examples of expenditures were also listed.  Title I, II, and III were 
all discussed, explained, and funding amounts  were compared over  the past 2 years.   

6:45-7:15 EL Master 
Plan Update 

Vanessa Girard, 
Director, 
Multilingual 
Literacy 

 The EL Master Plan is being put together and will be implemented and used for the next 3 years.  The vision was 
discussed among the tables and everyone’s thoughts were shared with the group.  A draft document called the Theory 
of Action was shared, which included the goals for ELs in our district and the strategies the district would use to reach 
the goals.  DELAC members asked questions and offered suggestions for revisions.   

7:15-7:35 
 

Questions and 
Answers 

Teresa Hernandez, 
President 
Laura Rios, 
Secretary 

 Teresa encouraged parents to participate in their site council meetings and ELAC Meetings at their respective schools.  
She also voiced that parents should request documents to be translated at the school sites as well as at the district 
level.  Teresa also stressed that everyone should always ask questions because there’s no such thing as a stupid 
question. 

7:35 Closing Teresa Hernandez, 
DELAC President 

 Teresa Hernandez closed the meeting at 7:35 pm.  Our next DELAC Meeting will be on April 17, 2017.   


